ANGE IS

Holy Angels Regional School

1 Division Street Patchogue, NY 11772 Phone: 631.475.0422 Fax: 631.475.2036 www.holyangelsregional.org

January 24, 2024

Dear Parents,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to share some news about the recent upgrades made to our school, courtesy of the fundraising efforts by our parents.

Thanks to your generous contributions, I was able to implement several improvements that will enhance the overall safety, comfort, and learning environment for our students. I would like to highlight a few of these upgrades:

- Over the Christmas break, I was able to enhance the security measures within our school
 premises. One crucial aspect of this upgrade was the repair and reinforcement of all the doors,
 including the school and gym doors. This improvement will significantly contribute to
 maintaining a secure environment for everyone.
- In addition to the door repairs, I am pleased to announce the installation of a state-of-the-art doorbell system. This advanced system includes a panel in the vestibule that requires visitors to identify themselves before gaining access to the premises. This feature allows us to control and monitor the entry of individuals, ensuring that only authorized personnel are granted access.
- Furthermore, the doorbell system panel is equipped with a camera that instantly displays the visitor on the screen whenever the doorbell is rung. This additional feature allows us to record any outside activity and identify visitors if necessary. I believe that this camera feature provides an added layer of safety and brings peace of mind to both parents and staff.
- Over our winter break, the electrical system on the first floor of our school will be upgraded. This will allow us to install new air conditioning units in the classrooms, ensuring a pleasant and conducive environment during the warm months.

I am delighted to share these improvements with you, as they would not have been possible without your support and contributions. As always, we remain dedicated to fostering a nurturing and safe environment that promotes the growth and success of every student. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you once again for your unwavering support.

Blessings,

Mrs. Jeannine Stewart Principal